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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 6th April 2013
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison
Attendees

Bill Clements (1st Larne Old Boys), David Johnston (Laganvale), Jeanette Morton (Wellington),

David Leonard (Dungannon), Bill Caughey (President), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), John Patton (VP), Ken Tweedie (VP), Fred McCrea (VP), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Sam Howlett (CWA), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Allan Davison (3rd Carrickfergus)
Apologies
Ronnie Kennedy (VP), Paul Kirk (Downshire), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Gareth Devine (Strabane), Lorna Reid-Mullen (St Marks)

Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Allan Davison gave details of the March correspondence.

No response from Kingdom Brass re possible entry for the Spring Festival – AD had followed up with Tommy Barr and was advised that the hotel booking had been cancelled recently.

St Josephs have withdrawn from the Spring Festival – had been hoping to get some members back from England for the contest.

St Marks are donating a trophy in memory of Clive McBride. Paul and Allan have taken this forward and they expect the trophy (for Best 3rd Section Trombone Section) to be presented at the Spring Festival on 27 April 2013.

Ronnie White (Chairman, 1st Old Boys) regarding an entry on the 4barsrest website and the follow-up from BBL. AD has had discussions with RW and the matter is now considered closed.

David Bird from Sonic Arts Research Centre at Queen’s University, Belfast re Brass Soundwalk project in Botanic Gardens. Letters to be given/sent to bands in Greater Belfast area asking for permission to use their recordings for a project in Botanic Gardens.

AD advised that Ronnie White, Ronnie Kennedy, Alfie Burch and himself had spoken to Leila Webster regarding the trophy etc in memory of Tom Mercer. Alan Hunter advised that a memorial concert has been organized by 1st Old Boys to be held in Fisherwick Presbyterian Church on Monday 27 May 2013. A trophy will be presented to the BBL on the night by Leila Webster and it is to go to Youth Bands.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Stephen Kennedy advised that the balance in the account on 25 March 2013 was £7909.21. A large number of cheques from the Fivemiletown Contest have still not been presented.

AD confirm that  a cheque for £500 was in the post from the White family and that there would not be any additional sponsorship from the Valley Hotel over and above the £225 already given.

The contest insurance has been paid, same amount as last year - £505, and the NIBA and FBL have been advised of how much they have to pay.

John Patton confirmed that the NIBA had paid the EBBA Affiliation fee and will advise SK of how much the BBL will have to pay – approx £325.

Spring Festival 2013

AD said the main business today was to get the draw made for the contest.

As previously advised St Josephs have withdrawn leaving a total of 18 bands.
Draw resulted as follows:
	Schools
	Youth
	4th Section

	1. Omagh Academy
	1. 1st Old Boys
	1. St Mary’s

	2. St Michael’s
	2. Laureldale Ens.
	

	
	3. 3rd Carrickfergus
	

	
	
	

	3rd Section
	2nd Section
	Championship

	1. CWA
	1. Roughan
	1. Downshire

	2. St Mark’s
	2. Ballyduff
	2. 1st Old Boys

	3. Wellington
	3. 3rd Carrickfergus
	3. Laganvale

	4. Comber
	
	4. Murley

	
	
	5. Strabane

	
	
	


Please turn over

Following further discussion it was agreed the first band would start at 10.00am.

Running order of 4thSection, 3rd Section, Schools, Youth, 2nd Section and Champion Section.

There will be a break after the Youth Section – results will be given out and the adjudicator will speak to competitors (mainly for the benefit of the Schools and Youth Sections).

All prizes will be given out after the Championship Section. 

Tommy Barr has confirmed that the cost of transporting the percussion equipment will be met by North West Festival and that all the entrance money taken at the venue will be passed on to BBL.
AD suggested that competitor’s tickets should be posted out in advance to competing bands – anyone without a ticket on the day will have to pay to enter the auditorium.

Andy Duncan (adjudicator) will arrive on Friday and will spend Friday night in Strabane – Bill Caughey may be available to take him to Strabane.

AD will bring Andy Duncan back to Carrickfergus on Saturday night.

There will be a presentation / talk on Sunday morning in CWA Bandroom – probably starting at 11.00am.

Programmes will probably be similar to last year – flyers can be inserted if needed.

Any Other Business
AD advised that Tommy Barr / North West Festival were considering running an all-day event featuring 15 wind/ brass bands and also considering bringing over a top band from England.

If a lot of work was put in up front, would it get support/interest from bands etc?
There is a possible budget of £24,000 and payment of around £300 per band.

The date being considered at the moment is 12 October 2013.

The general feeling of the meeting was that this seemed a very ambitious project but it was unlikely to get much support from member bands. The main reasons being the proximity of the NIBA contests on the following 2 weeks in October and the costs incurred in going to Strabane etc

AD said he would report back the mood of the meeting.  

AD will discuss with Paul Kirk about getting arrangements in place, probably after the Spring Festival, for  interested parties to go on the courses re Access NI Checks.

Bill Caughey mentioned that Paul Kirk had done a very good job as compere at Solo and Quartets and that he should be encouraged to do some of the compere duties at Strabane if possible.

Next Meeting

Next meeting to take place on Saturday 11th May 2013 in Laganvale Bandroom (moved from 4th May 2013 due to some delegates attending the European Championships).
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